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Dear Petitioner:  

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 

1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 

error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied.    

 

Although your application was not filed in a timely manner, the Board found it in the interest of 

justice to waive the statute of limitations and consider your case on its merits.  A three-member 

panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on 25 April 2023.  

The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon request.  Your 

allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative regulations 

and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material considered 

by the Board consisted of your applications, together with all material submitted in support 

thereof, relevant portions of your naval record and applicable statutes, regulations, and policies. 

 

The Board carefully considered your request to remove your 12 September 2019 Administrative 

Remarks 6105 (page 11) counseling entry and associated rebuttal statement.  The Board 

considered your contention that you detached from  on 11 September 2019 and, 

therefore, the Commanding Officer (CO) who signed the Page 11 was not authorized to do so.  

 

You previously applied to this Board to have the 6105 entry removed from your record.  A 

previous panel of this Board granted you partial relief after concluding you were not allowed to 

submit a statement due to your permanent change of station orders.  Therefore, the Board granted 

you the opportunity to submit a rebuttal statement to your record, which you did. 

 

The Board noted that pursuant to paragraph 6105 of the Marine Corps Separation and Retirement 

Manual (MARCORSEPMAN), you were issued a 6105 entry counseling you for Violation of 

Article 92(x2) of the Uniform Code of Military Justice.  Specifically, a preliminary inquiry 

substantiated that one of your drill instructors habitually conducted unauthorized incentive 

training which caused a large chemical burn on a recruit’s knee and made several others vomit 

from bleach fumes.  When made aware of the recruit’s injury, you did not ensure the recruit 

sought medical attention.  Additionally, by not informing your chain of command of the Drill 






